At A Public Meeting

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 2nd day of March, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                            Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Frank Galli, Planning Board member, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


There were no additional items for this agenda.
4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on any of the agenda items. 

5.
(7:00 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Meadow Avenue Zoning Map – Comprehensive Plan Amendment


Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper notices and posting have been done. 


Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall on February 17, 2009, it was  advertised in the Sentinel on February 17, 2009 and the Mid Hudson Times on February 18, 2009. This complies with all of the requirements of the New York State Law to conduct this Public Hearing. 


MOTION was made at 7:07 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said this amendment came out of the Comprehensive Plan adoption process, but is not incorporated into the Comprehensive Plan. Basically the Board is reviewing different neighborhoods and zones in the Town. The purpose of this Local Law is to rezone certain parcels of land located along Meadow Avenue between Route 300 and Route 52, from the Interchange Business Zoning district and the Residence-3 Zoning District to the Business Zoning District. The rezoning will encompass approximately 7.82 acres of land in the aggregate. The area is comprised of smaller lots and is adjacent to an existing, single family, residential neighborhood for which uses permitted in the B District would be more compatible. This rezoning is oriented toward large lots and includes warehouses and manufacturing whereas the B District is oriented toward small lots and allows personal service, retail stores and small offices. The Board was approached by a property owner who wanted to develop his property 
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as an office building in the area to be zoned. It is currently zoneD Residential R-3. Office buildings are allowed in a B District. This hearing is the first of at least two. If the Board receives a positive response tonight it will proceed to another hearing, in which a Comprehensive Plan Amendment will be made and a Zoning Law implementing the Amendment will be presented. 

Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Town Board members had any questions or comments. There were none. He then asked if anyone in the audience had any questions or comments. 


Thomas Helm, Starrow Drive, read a letter to the Board that stated. “We the residents of Starrow Drive/ Charlile Circle Homeowners’ Association request the Boards help in a urgent matter. The west side entrance of Starrow Drive is dangerous to our children. We constantly get speeding cars using our street as a short cut to Meadow Hill Road. We believe something must be done about our problem. In our opinion, there are only two possible solutions for this problem. One close our street after Taco Bell to through traffic or two, make our street one way going west. We the members of the homeowners’ association are ready to take whatever action is necessary to keep our children, seniors and fellow family members safe. Your support in this matter will be appreciated. We the members of the Starrow Drive/Charlile Circle Homeowners Association thank you for your time and consideration.” Mr. Helm said this was the letter that was mailed to Supervisor Booth along with a petition.

Supervisor Booth said he gave copies to all the Board members and the Highway Superintendent. He and Superintendent Benedict are going to the site to look at the possibilities and then bring their recommendations back the Board. 


Mr. Helm has a concern that their block will be zoned commercial. There is commercial developing going on in that area. 


Supervisor Booth said residents in that area brought their concerns to the Board when the Town was reviewing the Comprehensive Plan. By changing the zoning for Meadow Avenue from IB to B it would limit the type of businesses that can be in that area. Supervisor Booth said they are looking at the traffic situations and the zoning on Meadow Avenue. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town did receive a response from the Orange County Planning Department and the Town Planning Board. Neither agency had a comment on the change. 


MOTION was made at 7:21 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.   
 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
6.
(7:15 p.m.) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law for Rezoning on Pavilion Drive from B to AR

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the proper notices and postings have been done. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing has been posted in the lobby of Town Hall since February 17, 2009, it was  advertised in the Sentinel on February 17, 2009 and the Mid Hudson Times on February 18, 2009. This complies with all of the requirements of the New York State Law to conduct this Public Hearing. 
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MOTION was made at 7:23 p.m. by Councilman Woolsey to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Steve Pauli, CST, Project Manager for Brooks & Brooks, PC Surveying, Planning, is representing Mr. Michael Keane, who is one of the property owners for one of the properties to be rezoned. Mr. Pauli posted a map of the area to be rezoned. He said the rezoning will affect two separate properties Michael and Mary Keane and Scott and Donna Corkery. These two properties are currently a B District which will be changed to an AR District. 


Mr. Taylor said the properties are in the 9W corridor and are accessed through Pavilion Drive. One of the property owners desires to create a residential sub-division that would consist of three lots. The AR District requires the lot size to be 40,000 square feet. The total size of the two properties is four and a half acres. 


Councilwoman Greene said all of the Town Board members have looked at the properties to be rezoned and the rezoning change has been discussed in the past. 


Supervisor Booth said the Middle Hope Fire Department owns property on Pavilion Drive and that is where their pavilion and recreation field is located. 


The owners of the properties to be rezoned are required to have a maintenance agreement with the Middle Hope Fire Department for the upkeep and improvements of the road. 


Supervisor Booth asked if any of the Town Board members had any questions or comments. He then asked if anyone in the audience had any questions or comments. The Board members or the public did not have any more questions. 


MOTION was made at 7:26 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said the Town has not received comments back from Orange County Planning or the Planning Board. The Board is not going to act tonight, but does anticipate action at the next meeting. 
 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

7.
(7:30) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law for “No Parking” on Both Sides of Fostertown Road from Route 9W to Balmville Road
            Town Clerk Zarutskie said this Public Hearing is scheduled for 7:30 p.m. and it is now 7:29 p.m. 

Supervisor Booth said at this time we will go to # 9 on the agenda.

9.
RESCISSION OF BOARD MOTION: Computer Reserve Fund Withdrawal

Supervisor Booth said at the February 25th Audit Meeting the Town Board approved the expenditure of $5,000.00 for service time from Third Eye Computer Service. The second motion was to withdraw funds from the Computer Reserve account. At this time he is asking the Board to rescind the motion taking the funds out of the Computer Reserve fund and withdraw the funds from the Central E.D.P. fund. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to rescind the motion made at the February 25th Audit Meeting for the expenditure of $5,000.00 from the Computer Reserve account for 50 hours of service from Third Eye Computer. He then approved the expenditure in the amount of $5,000.00 for 50 hours of time from Third Eye for computer service. The funds will come from the Central E.D.P. fund account number 1680-0497. This account was budgeted for this use. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Supervisor Booth said they will now go to item # 7 on the agenda.

7.
(7:30) PUBLIC HEARING: Local Law for “No Parking” on Both Sides of Fostertown Road from Route 9W to Balmville Road

Supervisor Booth asked Town Clerk Zarutskie if all of the postings and advertisements have been completed. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said notice of this Public Hearing was posted in the lobby of Town Hall on February 17, 2009, it was advertised in the Sentinel on February 17, 2009 and the Mid Hudson Times on February 18, 2009. This complies with all of the requirements of the New York State Law to conduct this Public Hearing. 

MOTION was made at 7:32 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to open this Public Hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


Mr. Taylor said this is an action the Board is considering because of  a request made by the Balmville School PTA and the Newburgh School District. This is an enactment of a prohibition regarding parking along both sides of Fostertown Road between Route 9W and Balmville Road. Parking would be prohibited at all times on Fostertown Road between Route 9W and Balmville Road.   

Supervisor Booth said the initial request was from the Balmville Teachers Association. He asked the Board if they had any questions or comments. There were none. He then asked the public if they had any questions. 


Julia Goings-Perrot, Winding Lane, said her children attend Balmville School and she is a member of the Balmville PTA., although she is not representing them at this meeting. She said she has been in on the conversations with the PTA and it is her understanding that they have made the determination to recommend to the Town that this law be enacted. She said congestion is clearly a problem at this intersection and asked the Town Board if they are looking into solutions to remedy this situation. 


Supervisor Booth said there have been conversations with both the parents of the school, the Teachers’ Association and the Police officials. He said the problem with the drop off and pick up of children at the school has been an ongoing problem for decades. Supervisor Booth said the Town has been working with the school district for a remedy to this situation. It is his understanding the school is putting in a parking lot for vehicles dropping off and picking up children. He and the Deputy Chief have recommended that the school change the procedure for picking up children. They suggested putting the pick-up area closer to the new parking lot.   
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Ms. Goings-Perrot asked if the Town has a committee looking into this problem.


Supervisor Booth said the Town does not have a committee, but he and the Chief of Police have been discussing this problem with the school and encouraging them to talk to the school district to come up with a solution to this problem. 

Ms. Goings-Perrot suggested having bike paths put in, which would also accomplish environmental and health goals. She asked if there was something the Town could do to promote bike paths and sidewalks and is there grant money available for such projects. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town is looking into traffic calming devices and shared walkways. Unfortunately, this area does not meet the criteria for a crosswalk or a crossing guard. 


Councilwoman Greene said the Town can not establish rules for the school district, we can only make suggestions. She asked if these concerns or ideas have been brought to the attention of the school district.   


Ms. Goings-Perrot said that she has not talked to the school district

. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town does not have the authority to enforce the New York State Building Code within a school district. The New York State Education Department handles anything pertaining to the schools. The only time the Town can intervene is by request. 


Ms. Goings-Periot asked who would apply for grant money if the bike path is installed on a Town Road. 


Supervisor Booth said a bike path can be installed on shared roadways. He does not know what the school’s stance would be for creating a bike path.  


Councilman Woolsey said the Town roads are not wide enough for bike paths. The telephone poles inhibit the installation of the bike paths and the Town does not have the right of away for the installation. 

Supervisor Booth has been working with the school and progress has been made. A parking lot is going to be installed; a change in the pick up and drop off procedure is being made, and the Town has established a no parking zone. 


Danyelle Means, President of the Balmville School PTA, said she submitted a letter of support for this Local Law. (see attached) She said in several of the PTA meetings the safety of the pick-up and drop-off procedures was discussed after a child and a car coincided. She said there have been several meeting with the school district and they have shown the PTA plans for a parking lot with capacity for 27 vehicles. This will help to alleviate some of the problems with the pick-up and drop-off. The no parking signs are needed and the enforcement is needed to make sure the parents will use the parking area. She said another issue for the parking is school events. They are having a penny social on April 24th which is a public and school event. She asked if the signs would by installed by then. She made the suggestion that the Town close down Fostertown Road extension for school functions. She also asked the Board to work with Balmville School and the school district to come up with solutions for the parking problem. 
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Supervisor Booth said he has talked to the school in regard to finding alternate parking for school events. One of the suggestions was to shuttle people back and forth to the school. He said the Police Department does work together with the school district in placing barricades and they have special traffic calming devices that can be used at these events. 


Mr. Osborne reminded the Board of the Greenway Trail Study that suggested connecting the Newburgh Beacon Bridge with other walkways in the Town. That study identified potential pedestrian and bike paths along Grand Avenue and Balmville Road. He said the cost was staggering to add the lanes to those roads but they did have sufficient right of way for the paths.   


Ms. Goings-Perrot asked if there were any grants associated with this project. She said there is a lot of money available in the American Recovery Reinvestment Act for info structure. She asked if the Town has a grant writer. 


Mr. Osborne said the Greenway Study was paid for practically through grants from the Greenway Trail. The study did not recommend any funds that were available for the study. He said for the current Stimulus Package, the project has to be ready to go out to bid or it will not meet the priority list. 


Supervisor Booth said the Town has had several consultants looking into and applying for grants and low interest loans for the Town. 

Councilman Piaquadio made the suggestion that the no parking signs for Fostertown Road from Route 9W to Balmville Road be from 7:00 am to 6:00 p.m. this way when there are events at the school they would be able to park along the sides of the roads.    

Councilman Woolsey said it is important to remember that emergency vehicles have to be able to access these roads. He suggested a shuttle.


Ms. Means said the reason they do not have a shuttle is the expense. The money they raise through their fundraisers goes to field trips and special events. The shuttle would deplete a good deal of their funds.  

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

MOTION was made at 8:02 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to close this public hearing. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.
RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION: Local Law for “No Parking” on Both Sides of Fostertown Road from Route 9W to Balmville Road
 
Supervisor Booth said he is going to talk to Mr. Taylor and the Newburgh School District about Councilman Piaquadio’s idea on enforcing the no parking during school hours only. 

Mr. Taylor said if that change is made this Local Law would have to have another Public Hearing. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if Supervisor Booth would talk to Chief Kehoe about closing Balmville Road Extension for school functions.


Supervisor Booth said this matter has been looked into but he will follow up on this matter. 
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9.
RESCISSION OF BOARD MOTION: Computer Reserve Fund Withdrawal

This item was be taken up after item number 6 on the agenda. 

10.
POLICE DEPARTMENT: Acceptance of Letter from Chief Charles Kehoe

                                                           Announcing his Retirement


Supervisor Booth said the Town has received Chief Kehoe’s intent of retirement. Supervisor Booth said that Charles Kehoe has been with the Town of Newburgh Police Department for 32 years. He was hired May 9, 1977, promoted to Sergeant on May 15, 1982, and became a Detective Sergeant (Chief of Detectives) on September 1, 1989. From that position he was promoted to Police Chief on October 7, 1993. His proposed retirement date is May 13, 2009. Chief Kehoe was a dedicated volunteer for the Town of Newburgh Ambulance Corps, a first aide instructor for the Cronomer Valley Fire Department and is a veteran of the United States Air Force. Supervisor Booth said that Charles Kehoe has been a dedicated employee for the Town of Newburgh for the past three decades. The Board congratulations and wishes Chief Kehoe and his wife Linda the best of luck on their future endeavors. He will be missed. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to accept the submittal of retirement of Chief Charles Kehoe. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth congratulated Laura Fisenda for graduating from the Orange County Police Academy and becoming the Town’s newest Certified Police Officer. He then congratulated Town Clerk Zarutskie for being honored as Man of the Year at the Lincoln Day Dinner. He said Town Clerk Zarutskie has given 37 years to public service. 


Councilwoman Greene said on March 9th there will be a fundraiser at Painter’s Tavern in Cornwall for Safe Homes. She said the Town’s new recreation book with this year’s events is now available. There are a lot of good programs for all.  

Councilman Benedict said he is an active member of the Trinity Methodist Church, which has a food pantry and thrift shop. He wanted to share with the press and the community that if they know of someone that is in need of assistance to please direct them to the Trinity Methodist Church, located at one Owens Road in the Town of Newburgh. He said when he first became active with this ministry they had about 57 families come each month for assistance; they are now up to 237 families who come each month. At their last distribution they brought in a little over 10 thousand pounds of food to distribute. He said as times become more challenging there is more of a need.   


Councilman Piaquadio thanked Councilman Benedict for the time he donated in  Biloxi,  Mississippi. He volunteered his time to help put people back in their homes. 

Councilman Benedict said there are a little over 4000 families who are still out of their homes. He congratulated Supervisor Booth on his son’s graduation from the National Guard at Kessler Air Force Base. He said Supervisor Booth also donated a day of his time to help with the rebuilding.  
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Town Clerk Zarutskie said his office will be open to the public on Saturday, March 7th from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon. Tony Marino, County Legislator, will also be there. He said the Town website now has a direct link to up to the minute local weather thanks to Councilman Piaquadio. His last announcement was Robert J. Kirkpatrick, Jr. has just published a book titled 1969. Mr. Kirkpatrick is a Newburgh native and his father was the Town Supervisor for many years. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the recreation book is now available on line and you can receive the book via your e mail. If you go to the Town website click on Recreation and put in your e mail address the Recreation Department will email you the recreation book.

12.
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Supervisor Booth opened the meeting up to the public at this time. 

Steven Krasner, Autum Ridge Way, asked which is more cost effective: Hiring a grant or hiring a full time person to research grants.

Councilman Piaquadio said they do have a consultant who researches grants for the Town and the company charges per hour. 

Mr. Osborne said the Town received a three year no interest loan from the Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund and the application is a complicated process. It was a joint effort between the consultant on the project, the Town Attorney, Town Accountant and himself. He said the Town has been successful with the SR Air Loans, which is subsidized interest on the funding of Town projects. 


Mr. Krasner said he wanted to discuss the American Recovery Investment Act that has been passed and has money available to applicants. There is 144 billion dollars of which 787.2 million dollars is available for states. There is 24.6 million dollars available for New York. He asked if any of the sidewalks or bike paths mentioned tonight are entitled to any of the grants available and if the Town has any shovel ready projects that would qualify for this money. He said there is a web site where the Town can submit shovel ready projects or new projects and request funding. The areas that apply are energy and the environment, infra-structure, poverty, crime and public safety, education and health care. He asked if anyone on the Board has reviewed this on line application for the State of New York, and if so does the Town have any shovel ready projects. Mr. Krasner said other Towns in the Couny are taking their telephone lines that are obstructing projects, such as putting in walkways or bike paths, and putting them underground. They are applying for this grant money to pay for the projects.

Supervisor Booth said the Town sent a list of proposals to United State Senator Chuck Schumer’s office that included a 3.7 million dollar Greensand Filtration Plant upgrade at Chadwick Lake, improvements to Town roads, culverts and bridges. The Town has also duplicated that request to the Governor’s Office and on Friday he has a meeting with the Governor’s Office to refine the list and proceed with the projects. The projects submitted are for approximately 8 million dollars, which have been prioritized as to what projects are shovel ready. 

Mr. Krasner said the proposal he is mentioning tonight is not just directed toward government. It is available to schools, churches, entities, youth groups, anyone can go on line and submit thier project. 
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Jim Manley, Forest Road, said there is a hearing for the MTA tonight at Hilton Gardens in the Town of Newburgh. He said he was at the meeting representing the Town of Newburgh 21st Election District. He was also there as a local business owner and member of the Orange County Chamber of Commerce. His concern is he has not heard anything from the Town Board with respect to the payroll tax increase that will impact the businesses within the Town and the school district. It will impact the Town employees. He said the Town tax was increased by 18 percent this year and if this tax is passed it will impact the taxes for the Town again.  
Town Clerk Zarutskie said this Board unanimously passed a Resolution on February 11th opposing the MTA tax. 

Supervisor Booth said Councilman Woolsey hand delivered a copy of the Resolution to be read at the MTA meeting that was held tonight. 

Mr. Manley said that the amount of people who utilize the MTA from Orange County in proportion to the population is minimal. The Assemblyman from Dutchess County reported that out of the 300,000 residents in Dutchess County only 6,000 residents utilize the MTA
 on a daily basis. Mr. Manley said the meeting was well attended. Senators Bill Larkin, John Bonacic and Stephen Soland all spoke in opposition of the MTA tax. 

Councilman Woolsey said that he and Supervisor Booth made a copy of the Resolution and it was delivered at 1:00 p.m. today. It was delivered to Carol Smith at the Chamber of Commerce, who was supposed to have someone read the Resolution at the meeting tonight.

Mr. Manley said as of 7:00 p.m. it was not read into the record. He said the Town can express mail the Resolution to the MTA and ask them to put the Resolution into the minutes. 

Mark Taylor said the Resolution specified the State Officials as well as the MTA. He said Town Clerk Zarutskie handles the submissions. 

Mr. Manley said he has two other topics; the first is concerning the current zoning in the Town. He asked for an update of the zoning projects and the changes to the Master Plan. There were changes that were brought up in 2005 and they were going to be drafted and it was his opinion that they were going to be brought up for Public Hearings. 

Supervisor Booth said the changes to the Comprehensive Plan have been challenged in the Supreme Court. The Town did appeal the challenge in Appellate Court. The priority list has not changed and hopefully this will be addressed soon and the rezoning that is being done to the Comprehensive Plan will be done. 

Mr. Manley said his last question was the issue of accreditation of the Police Department by the Division of Criminal Services, in Albany. He said back in February 2002 he had made a motion that the Town of Newburgh Police Department become accredited. The purpose for accreditation is to protect the Town against lawsuits, to help develop policy and procedures, which would be developed to prevent lawsuits and result in a reduction in the Town’s insurance costs. 

Supervisor Booth said this is something that the Town has to readdress.

Mr. Manley thanked the Board for listening to his comments. 
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Ellen Jane Gonyea, Colden Park, asked how much the Town has spent in consultancy for the implementation of plans. She then asked if Mr. Osborne and Mr. Taylor are paid additional hours when they participate in the consultancies. 

Mr. Taylor said Mr. Osborne is a salaried employee, so his time is not billed. In his case it depends on the type of project it is. If it is a capital improvement project, such as the Water Filtration Plant, his time is separately billed at an hourly rate. That billing is ultimately financed through that project. 

Ms. Gonyea asked for the cost of consultancy for all projects for the last four years.

Supervisor Booth said he would not have the answer to that question tonight, but he would look into it. 

Ms. Gonyea said item number one on the agenda for Thursday night’s Planning Board meeting is the treatment of Drury Heights, which is adjacent to the entity who received the favorable judgment of grandfathering. Thereby diverting the work of the revision of the Master Plan, as particular as to where she lives. Is this project entitled Drury Heights, is it subjected to the grandfathering, as per the court decision, or is it subjected to the intent of the Master Plan for the west corridor of the Town of Newburgh?
Mr. Taylor said Drury Heights commenced a separate action challenging the Comprehensive Plan. The approval that the Planning Board is considering Thursday night is neither one set forth grandfathering nor is it governed by the law. It is governed by a stipulation, which the court approved. The numberr of units for that project was reduced to 100 units. They initially proposed 160 units. In this case there is a specific court order stipulation that governs the project.  

Ms. Gonyea said regarding the other side of the property where she lives, the developer’s attorney and real estate agent concerned with the Gateway Project, now called the Gateway-Stewart Project, presented itself to a group of residents of the Colden Park area. What they presented was a project that included one hotel and several light industrial sites. She asked if this project is subject to grandfathering, the original intent of the Master Plan or stipulations. 
Mr. Taylor said their proposal is under what was implemented in the Master Plan and the project meets that zoning. It is his understanding that there is not anything outside of what is permitted. 

Ms. Gonyea asked if these are B permitted uses and does it have to go through the Planning Board process.

Mr. Taylor said that was correct. 

Ms. Gonyea said her third topic is the National Act Offering Stimulus to States, Local Government and Non-Profit Agencies. She asked if the shovel ready projects the Town funded by bonding were approved for a grant, what would happen to the bond.

Mr. Osborne said not all of the projects are bonded and currently if Stimulus money becomes available the amount that needs to be bonded will be reduced.

Ms. Gonyea asked if the sewer district bond for Colden Park is one of the shovel ready projects to be considered for the Stimulus Plan and if it is on the priority list.  
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Mr. Osborne said it certainly could be considered but it was not on the Stimulus list.

Supervisor Booth said the reason it was not on the Stimulus list was because the Colden Park Sewer District was incorporated in the Crossroads Sewer and the Town is looking at projects that will reduce taxes for all the residents of the Town, not just a certain area. 
Rich Barley, Weinmar Drive, is here to talk to the Board about the construction that is being done on Weinmar Drive. The work that has been done is of very poor quality and the crew is gone and all of the equipment is gone. Originally when this work was going to be done he was told his property would be put back to its original state. As of yet that has not been done. He said he has to sell his home for personal reasons and he asked who is responsible to do the work needed to bring his property back to its original state. He is unable to sell it with the condition of the property in its present state.
Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Osborne if this road was ready for dedication.

Mr. Osborne said there is a punch list that has to be gone over and the road is not ready for dedication. The Town was very conservative when the developer asked for a bond reduction for their performance security.  
Supervisor Booth said the Town still has part of their performance security and before they are able to dedicate the road to the Town, the punch list will need to be completed.  

James Presutti, Windward Drive, asked if the Town’s public hearings were only advertised in the Sentinel and the Mid Hudson Times. He asked why they were not put in the Times Herald Record.
Town Clerk Zarutskie said it was cost prohibitive. 

Supervisor Booth said in 2002 the Town designated the two local papers as the official newspapers for the Town. He said one of the reasons the Town did this was it is very costly to advertise in the Times Herald Record. Supervisor Booth said in zoning matters the Town directly notifies people by mail who have property within 500 feet of the zoning matter and are affected by the change. 

Mr. Presutti asked if the Town could put the public hearings on the Town’s website. 

Councilman Piaquadio said he would look into putting all of the Town’s public hearings on the website. 

Mr. Presutti said there is a 6.6 acre parcel west of Westwood Drive in Colden Park that is Town owned. He asked if there has been an easement given or asked for by Drury Heights for that property. 
Mr. Taylor said there are utilities that run through the property. A walking trail has been mentioned for children walking to Coldenham School from Drury Heights Development.  

Mr. Presutti asked if Arbor Drive is scheduled to be paved this year.

Supervisor Booth said the Town has to be stringent in the roads they select for paving due to the budget cuts and the cost increases for paving.
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Mr. Presutti asked for an update on the light to be installed in front of Colden Park.

Supervisor Booth said Cindy Martinez has been in contact with the DOT, Senator Larkin’s office and the Town has been given a completion date of 2009. 

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone in the audience had any other questions. There were none. He then asked if any of the Board members had any other questions. There were none. He thanked everyone for coming. 

13.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:10 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

Submitted by

____________________________                  _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
